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September 1, 2023 
 

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 

TEMPORARY CHANGE IN CUT-OFF TIME FOR SAME-DAY PROCESSING 
OF ELECTRONICALLY-FILED REQUESTS FOR DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 

TEMPORARY RESTRAINING ORDERS 
 
 
The Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, hereby provides notice that it will be 
implementing a temporary change to the cut-off time for submitting electronically-filed Requests for 
Domestic Violence Restraining Orders (“DVTROs”) for same-day processing.  
 
Effective October 1, 2023, Requests for DVTROs that are submitted electronically through one of the 
court’s approved e-filing service providers (“EFSPs”) must be e-filed at or before 3:30 p.m. in order to 
be processed the same court day.  DVTROs that are electronically filed after 3:30 p.m. will be reviewed 
by a judicial officer on the next court day.   
 
This is a temporary change to the cut-off time for e-filed Requests for DVTROs, only.  The cut-off time 
for same-day processing of DVTROs filed in person in the Family Law Business Office at each court 
location remains 4:00 p.m.  Effective January 1, 2024, the cut-off time for same-day processing of 
electronically-filed DVTROs will revert back to 4:00 p.m. 
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Executive Officer  
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